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Date:

April 27, 2009
To:

Steve Carlson 




Health & Community Services Committee 
From:

Lisa Tapper

Re:

Request to allow AHC employee to use AHP funds to purchase a home
________________________________________________________________________________

AHC is requesting that one of its employees is allowed to use Affordable Housing Program monies to purchase a home.  AHC operates a First-Time Homebuyer Program with AHP monies that provides qualified buyers with $5,000 in assistance to purchase their first home.  This request is being made in an effort to prevent any appearance of or actual conflict of interest.  As AHP monies are allocated by the County, it is at the County’s discretion to determine conflict of interest.  However, as a template to consider that determination, we are presenting this request in accordance with HUD guidelines.  HUD’s conflict of interest policy for the HOME funds is attached here, as is AHC’s own conflict of interest policy.  Key items to note are as follows:

· Laura has no decision making authority.  Her job as Homebuyer Program Administrator is to implement the policies and procedures that are set forth by the Board of Directors and funders such as HUD, Lake County and Illinois Housing Development Authority.  She is required to obtain approval to make any exceptions to a policy.
· AHC’s Board of Directors has considered our own Conflict of Interest policy, and has voted to allow Laura to use the program if approved by the County.

· Laura meets all of the eligibility criteria of the program.  The property she would like to purchase and the financing she is obtaining also meet all eligibility criteria.
· Allowing Laura to use the funds would further the purpose of the AHP program in that it would create an affordable housing opportunity for an income-eligible Lake County resident and worker.

· Although Laura typically processes the homebuyer program loans, her file would be handled by the Executive Director and would receive particular oversight from the Community Development staff.

Your consideration is greatly appreciated.  Laura is an exemplary employee, and has helped nearly two thousand households during her 5-year tenure with AHC through education, counseling and loan processing.  She has stated that this assistance would allow her to begin her life as a homeowner with greater security, as the lack of assistance would require her to nearly deplete her savings.  Please contact me at 847/263-7478 or ltapper@ahclc.org if I can provide any further information.
